
MEMORANDUM  

 

                       

Date:        May 30, 2019 
 
To: Doug Bradshaw, Director Port and Marine Services 
 
From: Karen Olson, Deputy Director 
 Mark Tait, Marinas Manager 
 
Re: May Monthly Report for Key West Historic Seaport 
 

 
Key West Bight Operations: 
 

 Work on the Ferry Terminal Pier Extensions is approximately 99% complete.  
 The CRSC dumpster enclosure is approximately complete. 
 Preparing ITB for new pipe mooring piles at the Ferry Terminal Pier. 
 Preparing ITB for the Seaports fire main replacement. 
 The bid documents for Conch Republic, Schooner Wharf and Turtle Kraals Seawall 

Replacement project have been advertised with bid opening scheduled for June 6, 2019. 
 Margaret St Bathhouse/ Laundry Repairs under review as it has exceeded FEMA’s 50% 

rule.  Staff looking at feasibility of flood proofing or reduction in scope. 
 
Key West Bight Marina: 

 
 May transient dockage down 18% compared to last May. 
 The Key West Bight Marina summer transient dockage rate discount starts June 1 and 

goes through the second week of October with a 20% discount for nonresidents and a 
40% discount for key west residents.  

 Boy Scouts of America are back for another year staying for the next 12 weeks and dock 
two vessels with us, total dockage for the 12 weeks is $20,184. 

 14,519 passengers passed through the Ferry Terminal this May compared to 13,950 last 
May.  

 The new location for the 2-hour dock in front of the Dockmaster office is working out 
well. 

 The Ferry Terminal fuel system was shut down at the end of April because of a pipe 
rusting through below ground allowing water to enter the annular space of the inground 
tank. Repairs were completed June 6th. 

 The Yankee Freedom is fueling at the marina fuel dock until repairs to the ferry terminal 
tank is complete and the out of service status is lifted. 

 
 
 
 
 





 

                       

 


